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Chapter Meeting Minutes

March 12, 2015

The meeting was called to order at 11:40 a.m. by President Connie Burnette, PHR, SHRM-CP.  There were 25 members present and two guest(s).
Committee Reports

Finance:  Caitlin King reported that the checking account balance is $13,328.82.  The Chapter is holding some funds in reserve until it is determined what its tax liability will be.

Membership: Nate Mahanes reported that the Chapter has 56 active members.  Members who have not paid dues for the current year were reminded to do so.  Also, members were encouraged to go to their profile page on the Chapter’s web site and update any outdated information and to pay particular attention to entering the National membership number.
PR/Marketing: Justin Reid called attention to the change for the Chapter’s web address: lrshrm.shrm.org.

Programs:  Xavier Cox advised that Susie Owen of All Points EAP and Organizational Services, Inc., and Dan Summerlin of the Woods Rogers law firm will present the April program:  “Ethics in the Workplace.”
Lolita Hurrera of Workforce Solutions was introduced as a guest of Sherry Sheppard.

Attendees were reminded to sign the list available with Caitlin to receive the meeting’s certification documentation.

Connie announced that Adam Miller of the Liberty University Student Chapter has issued an invitation to companies who use “LinkedIn” for recruiting to participate in a forum on April 30.  Other details will follow.  Adam would also like any LinkedIn experts to speak at the event.  Connie asked anyone interested to contact her for further information. 
Connie also shared that she had spoken with Christine Kennedy, the recently appointed President of the Lynchburg Regional Chamber of Commerce, and plans are being made for a hiring expo to be held at CVCC which will be targeted to potentially displaced workers at Nationwide Insurance and other local employers.  Additional details will follow as they are available.
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Connie noted that several requests have been made for informal round table discussions, which would probably occur quarterly.  Those interested in hosting a meeting or serving as facilitator were asked to make Connie aware.

The February 12 meeting, which was cancelled due to weather, is rescheduled for Thursday, March 19 at Wiley & Wilson from 12:30 – 2:00 p.m.  Greg Stancil of Scott Insurance will address the reporting requirements of IRS Forms 6055 and 6056 of the Affordable Care Act, which will be mandatory in 2016.   The meeting has been approved for certification credit.
It was announced that Caitlin King and Jason McDaniel have received their SPHR certification.  Congratulations were offered to both.

Connie reported that the Board intends to relook at our scholarship program for revamping.  At present, two $500 scholarships are awarded to high school students.  There is an interest in making scholarship funds available for other purposes, i.e., to support Chapter members who are pursuing certification and the expenses associated with study materials and/or testing registration.  Anyone interested in serving on this committee should let Connie know.  Jason McDaniel shared that EAP has done something very similar in its EAP Chapter and there has been a very positive response from members.

Question was raised as to whether there was a reduced fee for members who are employed by non-profit organizations.  At present there is no differentiation in the fee structure.  A Roanoke Chapter member was also present and advised that the Roanoke Chapter has also explored this and does not have a differentiation in their fee structure.  
Connie called attention to an e-mail that was distributed earlier in the day from Shameka Davenport, PhD, IPMA-CP, SHRM-SCP, inviting HR professionals to come to the Campbell County Vocational Technical Center on March 25th from 11:30 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. to review resumes of the students and conduct mock interviews.  Please contact Shameka if you are available for participation.

Caitlin King reported that the State Conference just concluded on March 11 was an excellent event with great compliance sessions and key note speakers.  The 2016 Conference will return to The Homestead April 17-20.  There will be an early lodging reservations opportunity from May 1-31.   
It was announced that the Gentry Locke law firm will be presenting their annual employers’ seminar on April 2 in Lynchburg.

John Falcone also announced that Petty, Livingston, Dawson and Richards will also be presenting their annual labor law seminar in conjunction with the Chamber on Wednesday, March 18.  A limited number of seats are still available.
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Betsy Farrar announced that Progress Printing will be hosting a “Medicare 101” seminar to be presented by Digital Benefits on Thursday, March 19.
Xavier Cox introduced Kathy Baske-Young, Executive Coach with Blue Ridge Resources who spoke on:  The Competency Wheel: A developmental method to discuss, frame, and bolster employee performance for transformational leadership.

The session content focused on using the simplest tools to achieve the most effective communication.  Tips were shown on how to create and use a simple wheel to define expectations; give feedback; and have productive, transformational performance conversations with employees.  The opportunity to experience the wheel as a tool for creating work/life balance was demonstrated.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m.

Karen C. Jordan, Secretary
